Civil Service Council
Minutes
July 9, 2024
8:30 a.m.
The Loft in 7th Street Underground

Members present:  	Denise Adducci, Ke'an Armstrong, Arlene Brown, Crystal Brown, Carrie Gossett, Kristin Hupp, Philip Kousma, Marry Mattingly, Michelle Morgan, Lindsay Partlow, Robert Zerbst

Excused:  		Tony Craven, Jenny Stout, Justin Tierney

Others Present:  	Amy Morris 


I. Call to Order 
 
1. Approval of Minutes from the June 11, 2024 meeting
2. Motioned by Robert Zerbst seconded by Kristin Hupp
 
III. Treasurer's Report – Treasurer Stout was not present but emailed council members that the July balances for the Civil Service Council Scholarship Endowment was $26,751.35
  
1. VPBA Updates – Vice President of Business Affairs Matthew Bierman provided the following updates. 
4. Bierman shared that the University has hired Ronnie Spurgeon as the Director of Environmental Health & Emergency Management and Eric Wahls was named the Interim Director, Facilities Planning & Management. 
4. The university had 51 employees that were recently affected by changes in the Fair Labor Standards Act.  The employees will be moved from “exempt” employee to “non-exempt”, their pay period will be switched from monthly to bi-weekly.  Exempt employees accrue vacation and sick leave at a different rate, the employees moved to non-exempt will be allowed to continue accruing vacation and sick leave at the same rate. The university will also provide an interest free short-term loans for those needing it because change in pay period.

1. New Business
5. Council member Ke’an Armstrong explained the 2024-2025 EIU Shout Outs program to the council.  All employees can publicly Shout Out coworkers for their hard work around campus.  The Shout Out will show at eiu.edu/shouts and various social media posts.  The person nominated will receive a $10 food court voucher for their Shout Out that will be good until May 31st 2025.  The program is being funded by University President Jay Gartrell.  
5. Staff Concerns and Comments?
1. Suggestion Box Comment #118 – “Wage compression is thriving on campus. I, for one, cannot survive much longer without a substantial raise to combat inflation.  Why couldn't administrators such as VPs and AVPs (or any non-faculty) earning more than $150K forego their annual raise for ONE YEAR to split amongst the non-negotiated staff so lower earners could afford the cost of living? Is there a way for CSC to crunch the numbers? I am very interested in the impact that a small, one-time sacrifice on the part of our higher-ups could mean for the staff that support them”
2. Council President Morgan read University President Jay Gatrell’s response aloud. 
Dear Michelle,
 
Many thanks for forwarding this suggestion.  Please know that we have not made any decisions about ATB for the next year.  And, as you know, the University has in recent years used a tiered approach to address both salary compression and cost of inflation.
 
Most importantly, I would note that the concern is something I take very seriously.  Indeed, I specifically negotiated no annual increases over the course of my contract when I assumed my new role as I have long been uncomfortable with the optics and substance of the practice of determining “my own salary increase” (which has long been the practice at EIU over multiple presidents and is standard at most institutions).  All of this is to say, I recognize resources are limited and it is imperative that the University address compensation as best we can across campus in an uncertain environment. Needless to say, I also recognize that department chairs, deans, coaches, and other leaders across campus also face economic challenges associated with inflation—every household does. 
 
In the end, I am unable to make any commitments for next year; but please know that the sentiment of the email resonates with me personally.  Similarly, the hard work of everyone at all compensation levels is something I value and greatly appreciate.
 
Respectfully,
 
Jay

VI. Adjournment 
